
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  Aarons secret – פרשת חקת
 

 בס''ד

 לר''ש 

 יעקב בן שרה לאה

כל בית ישראל יבכו את השריפה אשר שרף ה'ו  
 
 

 All of Klal Yisroel cried for the fire that Hashem burnt 
 

Chazal point out the difference between when Aaron was Nifter and when Moshe was Nifter. 
When Aaron was Nifter, the above Possuk writes that all of Klal Yisroel cried and mourned his 
loss. However when Moshe was Nifter, it doesn’t say “all” of Klal Yisroel cried.  

Why was this so? Chazal explain that Aaron was beloved by everyone because he was always 
making peace between everyone –  םשלואוהב . They also write the special secret technique 
that Aaron used in order to make peace. He would approach Reuven and say, “You know, 
Shimon is really sorry about what he has said to you – he really wants to make peace with 
you.” Reuven would be so happy to hear that and would agree to make peace. Aaron would 
then go to Shimon and say, “You know, Reuven is really sorry about what he has said to you 
– he really wants to make peace.” Shimon would be so happy to hear that and would agree 
to make peace. 

Hey presto! Both have now agreed to make peace! 

The two obvious questions on this Chazal are as follows. Firstly, by highlighting Aarons pursuit 
of peace are we implying that Moshe lacked that Midda Chas VeSholom? Surely Moshe was 
as great a Baal Midos as Aaron was!? Secondly, how did Aaron’s special technique actually 
work? By the time he had fooled two or three people by pretending their enemies wanted 
peace, surely the next time he would claim to Reven that Shimon wanted to make peace – 
Reuven simply would not believe Aaron! How could it be that this method worked again and 
again throughout his life?? 

Obviously, what Aaron was doing was not that simple. There is a concept that beneath the 
layers of a person, however wicked he has behaved, there is goodness. At the end of the day, 
we are innately good people and don’t want to do wrong. Of course we slip up and make 
mistakes and say things we shouldn’t; but we don’t truly want to behave like that. 

With his incredible warmth and understanding, Aaron was able to see two people fighting 
furiously and yet still see the true goodness in their hearts. He was able to see past their 
behaviour and love them for who they were at heart. 

When Aaron saw and connected to the goodness of Reuven, he would approach Shimon and 
say as follows. “You know, your enemy Reuven never really meant to behave badly. Deep 
down, he’s a good person and doesn’t want to fight with you etc.” And because Aaron 
genuinely believed in the goodness of Reuven, his message would come across and touch 
Shimons heart too. Then Aaron would go and deliver a similar message to Reuven. 

Aaron was able to always connect to this goodness in Yidden. This was the depth of his secret 
to making peace. It wasn’t just a “clever Shtick”; it was delivering a message of genuine love 
and with genuine love. 

Moshe on the other hand, had a very different job to do. Since he was the leader, he had to 
criticise and highlight the faults of people (in true old-fashioned Chinuch style!). He looked at 
a Yid and saw what he needed to improve. Moshe wasn’t able to only concentrate on the 
goodness of a person like Aaron did, because he needed to correct the persons ways. So in 
short, Moshe was not lacking in any way compared to Aarons Middos. He was just doing a 
different job. 

Lets look to find the goodness in every Yid and love them for who they truly want to be at 
heart and thereby promote peace amongst Klal Yisroel. 

 


